Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I recently came across a court case between Southwark council in London and one of its tenants which said that the council had been overcharging its tenants for the supply of water. I read about the case in newspaper reports and understand that the tenants were paid millions of pounds in refunds.

I want to know whether my family and friends have been overcharged too and am asking you to give me information and copies of agreements so that I can investigate. 

1. Please tell me if you have ever charged your housing tenants for supplying water to them. I understand that this is sometimes included in a rent payment and sometimes as a separate service charge, so please include both.
Leicester City Council does not charge housing tenants for supplying water. Prior to 2004 Leicester City Council levied charges for water on behalf of Severn Trent. 

2. If so, please tell me the date that you started doing it and the date that you stopped.

Please see above for the end date.  The start date is not held by


Leicester City Council, therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice 
under 
section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. In accordance 
with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City 
Council.
3. Please send me a copy of the agreements between the council and the water companies that give you the ability to make those charges to tenants and show me how much the council has to pay back to the water companies.

Not applicable.

4. Please show me the minutes of any council meetings where you talked about water charges for your tenants so I can understand what made the council want to do it this way.


Not applicable.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

